The Motor Caravanners Club. Isle of Wight Group
Monday 3rd April 2023
Present: Heather Jennings(HJ), Teresa Woolven (TW) , Ann LovejoyAL) Andrew Clapp (AC),) and Steve Cragg(SC
Apologies: Edwin Jones Cheryl Clapp

Minutes of last meeting
The minutes were agreed. Proposed by TW Seconded by AL
Matters arising
None
Chairmans Report
TW stated that she is looking forward to getting out and about again this year and seeing the members . The first rally is at the Orchards which unfortunately she is unable to attend
Secretary’s Report
We currently have 34 members. Membership remains steady.
Treasurers report
The bank balance stands at £3064.43. Ann has received her credit card from the bank. Bankline for online banking application has been submitted to the bank but Nat West are making some changes and will contact when our application has been processed.
Rally Officers Report reminder
The first rally is at the Orchard 14th – 16th April. 6 members have booked so far. HJ to send email reminder.  The rally at the Fighting Cocks 5th – 7th May is the bank holiday weekend for the King’s Coronation. Rally to be extended for an extra night,. Heather & Steve are hosting and the theme will be red, white and blue and may include a street party. A table will be booked for 20 Saturday evening. Hosts are still required for rallies and HJ will send an email asking for assistance with hosting. The rally at the Fighting Cocks in August will need to be changed due to clashing with another group
Social Secretary’s Report
Nothing to report at present. Table to be booked at Fighting Cocks.
Safety & Equipment Officer’s report
SC will check equipment and document that it has been chesked. Event shelter will be checked to first time it is set up.
The National rally
Plans are in place for the National

AOB
Date and venue to be agreed at next committee meeting for AGM to enable inclusion in the club magazine. AL will check availability at Downside Community Centre
TW asked whether we should keep the club tent and porch awning or whether we should sell it. The consensus of opinion was that we should keep it for another year and review. It was COVID that prevented us from using the tent.
Meeting closed at 10.40 am
Next meeting to be convened in July and the intention is to hold the meeting face to face at a rally and include a meeting with the members.
